Mouse Pathology Conference, Hinxton, February 2014 – Report for the Pathological Society
The "Mouse Models of Disease: using pathology techniques to enhance phenotyping outcomes" conference was held at the Wellcome Trust Conference Centre, Sanger Centre, Hinxton, near Cambridge, on 5-7 February 2014. This was organised by a panel of conference organisers (of which I was a member), chaired and directed by Prof Cheryl Scudamore (MRC Harwell, Oxfordshire), that included Aude Roulois, Laurence Fiette, Mohamed Slaoui and Jacqui White (from Europe or USA). The conference talks were provided in the new EBI South Building lecture theatre, using the Wellcome Trust internal conference organising facilities, provided primarily by Lucy Criddle and her team at Hinxton.

There was a very good response of over 100 attendees on all 3 days of the conference (broadly meeting the predicted attendance of 100 participants). There was a full complement of international speakers giving expert lectures at the conference, including Brad Bolon, Susan Newbigging, Georg Krinke, Barbara von Beust and Cory Brayton (from USA or Europe). Handouts (as PDF files) were made available after the conference had finished, following the submission of feedback forms electronically by the participants. There was poster competition with a prize for the best poster from a student. Feedback data may be available in the future from Cheryl Scudamore, but is not available now.

Overall, the conference ran very smoothly, almost all speakers turned up (despite the very poor weather with much snow in the USA) and only one speaker (UK) was too ill to attend and a replacement speaker was found. The speakers gave excellent quality lectures, all of which were relevant to the themes of the conference. The first day was entitled “Evaluation of embryos and neonatal mice”, the second day “Characterising neurological and associated phenotypes“ and the third day “Evaluating the haematopoietic and immune systems“. Informal delegate feedback was very positive about all 3 days.
The venue and catering were of high quality. At the end of the conference, given the success of the conference as judged by the positive informal feedback from delegates, some of the invited speakers and panel of conference organisers discussed the desirability of organising a similar conference in two years’ time.

The Pathological Society provided a £10,000 grant (from the Open Scheme) to support this conference and this was appropriately acknowledged in the 

conference programme, at the Reception desk and twice during introductory and final talks by Cheryl Scudamore. It is my view that this represents a good investment to support an area of pathological science - mouse models of disease - emphasising the importance of histopathological analysis as a critical part of the process of phenotyping genetically engineered mice and mice used in other research programmes, which has been under-supported in the past and is now expanding in relevance and need for the future. In particular, the daily themes were selected as areas where mouse pathologists would appreciate expert guidance. Some pathological trainees were present and seemed to enjoy and appreciate the conference, including the pathology trainee supported by the Pathological Society. 
MJ Arends, Edinburgh, 13 February 2014

